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10 Governor DATE: October 22, 1984

FROM: Gerr

SUBJECT: Baker), Pendleton, The Dalles trip -- Issues at hand

Pendleton:

1. Meeker & Campbell are well aware that you will not
campaign for Sen. Thorne's opponent. They understand
and even said you can campaign for Thorne if you like.

2. The well situation in Pendleton went temporarily
"out of control" last week. Dan Simmons of DHR
did a lot of work with Joe McLaughlin and the city
council. They tentatively agreed to accept the
original plan for the wells as recommended by your
original task force. THEN Jane Huston and one of
her employes made direct contact with the city and
advised them no agreement could be reached until
General Services approved. Sen. Thorne called me
and we back-tracked. No one can explain why
General Services did what they did —-- BUT everything
was back on track as of Monday.

Baker:

In your material is a letter to Sen. Timms from you.
Please personally deliver it. The letter commends
Timms for his efforts toward the slide area in his
district. Elsewhere you will have been provided
briefing materials on the slide situation.

The Dalles:

This will be Rajneesh territory. The registration
hearings process is being conducted now in the
National Guard Armory.

Laura Bently, representing the concerned Oregonians
will be privately and confidentially meeting with
you in your office later this week. There should
be no public specific comment regarding this.
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The Dalles cont:

GT:ds

You will be going to the Salvation Army center.
Purpose. is to thank eéveryone for all their efforts
this last weekend and be briefed on what went well
and what did not go well.

You should especially thank:

Lt. Trueblood of the Salvation Army and Gary Kopperud
who were the leaders and who I appointed as official
communicators with Governor's staff. They did

a super fine job and helped to "keep the calm."
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